Trenton, Florida

March 30, 1992


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the County Courthouse on Monday, March 30, 1992 at 1:00 P.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

Ronnie Smith

James “Buddy” Vickers

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was transacted:

AGENDA


The board approved the agenda with the addition of #6, Florida Power Corporation Rate Increase Issue on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Carol Hyde.

BIDS AND CONTRACTS
The following bids were presented to the board:

1.
Satellite Sytem – After reviewing the bids that were submitted the board accepted the superintendent’s recommendation of Barron’s Antenna at a cost of $5,780.00.  The board also decided to upgrade the antenna at an additional cost of $2,000.00 on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

2.
Video – The board agreed to accept the low bid on each item as they appear on the bid specifications.  The low bids were as follows – Florida Video Systems received bids on Audio Facility SM58-CN ($486.00) and M-106 Mixer ($589.00); Studio Communications R & S Series, 100 feet ($1,322.00) for a total of $2,397.00.  Southern Photo received bids on the Television Studio ($11,636.66); Editing Facility ($2,433.33);p and Audio Facility ECM-44B ($458.82) for a total of $14,528.81.  The motion to accept the bids as stated above was made by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde.

3.
Landscaping – After reviewing the bids for landscaping at Trenton High School, the superintendent recommended accepting the low bid from Wayne Barfield Landscaping at a total cost of $25,366.00.  The Board accepted the superintendent’s recommendation on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

4.
Sprinkler System – After reviewing the bids for the Sprinkler System for Trenton High School the superintendent recommended accepting the second low bid because the low bidder indicated that he could not interpret some of the specifications on the drawing therefore his estimate was not an accurate total cost.  The board accepted the superintendent’s recommendation for the second low bid by Hartzog Sprinkler at a cost of $19,500.00 on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

5.
Electrical Supplies – The superintendent recommended the low bid by Raybro Electric of $2,354.25 on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

6.
Building Materials for TV Studio – The board accepted the Superintendent’s recommendation to accept the bid of Gilchrist Building Supply at a cost of $599.78 on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.  This was the only bid received.

Dr. James Surrency and Mrs. Annette Shaw presented the following contracts:

1.
Contract for Modular Health Unit – The board agreed to accept the contract with Spacemasters Builders for the Modular Health Unit on the Trenton Elementary campus on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.  The modular unit will be paid for from grant funds.

2.
IBM In-User Support Services at a $54.00 monthly cost was recommended by the superintendent.  The board accepted the recommendation on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Carol Hyde.

3.
The Network Communication Contract with IBM was recommended by the superintendent and accepted by the board on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

4.
Cabling costs at Trenton School was recommended by the superintendent, pending legal clarification.  The board accepted the recommendation on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

TRENTON GYM USE
Mrs. McReynolds appealed to the school board to reverse their decision of March 16, 1992 to not allow USA Gymnastics to use the gym as previously requested.  USA Gymnastics had proper liability coverage, a check for one month’s use of the gym and a written agreement.  The superintendent recommended that USA Gymnastics be allowed to use the gym as requested since it had already been cleared at the school level and classes had already started.  After a discussion the board agreed to the Trenton School gym use on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.  The vote was 4-1 with the negative vote being cast by James “Buddy” Vickers.

USE OF PRIVATE CAR FOR FIELD TRIP

Mrs. Cheri Brodeur requested the board to allow her to use her private vehicle to transport students to the 5th Annual Future Educators of America Conference on April 2-4-, 1992 at Tampa, Florida.  The group had raised their own money for the trip.  Mrs. Brodeur had furnished proof of insurance and a copy of her driver’s license.  The board agreed to allowing Mrs. Brodeur to use her private vehicle as recommended by the superintendent on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

EMERGENCY ITEM


The Gilchrist County School Board agreed to enter into an agreement with the Ad Hoc Committee of Local Governments to acquire legal services and a consultant to act on our behalf at the FPSC hearings related to the Florida Power Corporations request to rate increases of 2.2% up to 20.7%.  The motion was made by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Carol Hyde.

REPORTS
Reports were given by the board members, superintendent and school board attorney.  The superintendent brought to the board’s attention that a bus driver, Mayola Brown, would be recommended for one day’s suspension without pay for not participating in the Bus-Road-E-O.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business the board adjourned.
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